
From: Paula Thomson [mailto:Paula.Thomson@afei.org.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 11 April 2018 6:21 PM 
To: AMOD 

Subject: RE: AM2014/225 - Educational Services (Schools) General Staff Award 2010 - Items 23 & 
28 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
Good afternoon Ms Fitzpatrick, 
 
I refer to the matter of AM2014/225 - Educational Services (Schools) General Staff Award 2010. 
 
I write to confirm that AFEI no longer intends to press its objection to the AIS and IEU submissions in 
relation to items 23 and 28 of the summary of submissions, as referred to in your email below. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Paula Thomson | Senior Workplace Relations Consultant 
Australian Federation of Employers and Industries 
Street Address - 99 Bathurst Street Sydney New South Wales 2000 
Postal Address - PO Box A233 Sydney South New South Wales 1235 
Telephone - 02 9264 2000 
Facsimile - 02 9261 1968 
Email -  paula.thomson@afei.org.au 
Internet - www.afei.org.au 
 
This email and any attachments are strictly confidential.  If you are not the intended recipient, please 
immediately advise the sender by return email and delete the message from your system. 
 
 
 
From: AMOD [mailto:AMOD@fwc.gov.au]  
Sent: Thursday, 29 March 2018 1:25 PM 
To: Paula Thomson <Paula.Thomson@afei.org.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Johns C <Chambers.Johns.C@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2014/225 - Educational Services (Schools) General Staff Award 2010 - Items 23 & 28 
[SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Good afternoon Ms Thomson, 
 
Re: AM2014/225 - Educational Services (Schools) General Staff Award 2010 [MA000076] 
 
Today, Commissioner Johns conducted a conference (see Notice of Listing) concerning items 23 and 
28 of the technical and drafting matters for the exposure draft of this award.  
 
Representatives from the Association of Independent Schools & Independent Education Union (AIS 
& IEU) attended and advised the Commissioner that they maintain their joint submissions with 
respect to item 23 and item 28 (please see summary of submissions and [2018] FWCFB 1405 para 
[98] - [104]). 
 
Given that there was no representative from AFEI in attendance, the Commissioner has requested 
that you notify the Commission about whether you maintain your objection to these items. Should 
you maintain your objection, the Commissioner will require your attendance at a further conference 
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(date to be advised) to elaborate on your position. Should you withdraw your objection, the 
Commissioner will report back to the Full Bench that the objection is withdrawn, and the items can 
be resolved according to the submissions of the AIS & IEU. 
 
Please notify the Commission, via this email address, of your intention by 4.00pm on Friday, 6 April 
2018. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Lucy Fitzpatrick 
Member Support Research Team 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Lucy.Fitzpatrick@FWC.gov.au 
 
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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